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JACKSONVILLE
AVIATION AUTHORITY

October 10, 2005

Re: Jacksonville Aviation Authority’s notice for public comment prior to submitting an amendment to PFC
Application number 03-08-C-00-JAX at the Jacksonville International Airport to the Federal Aviation
Administration.

The Jacksonville Aviation Authority (Authority) is posting this public notice as part of the passenger facility
charge (PFC) application process under 14 CFR § 158.24 for the Jacksonville International Airport (Airport).
As part of this procedure, the Authority is providing the following information regarding the proposed
amendment number 03-08-C-01-JAX:

PROJECT DESCRIPTIONS

The Authority will be submitting an amendment to add finance and interest charges of $ 4,924,263 associated
with Series 2003 B-2 bonds, proceeds of which were used to fund projects in the original application 03-08-C-
00-JAX.

PFC LEVEL

The Authority will maintain a four dollar and fifty cent ($4.50) charge on passengers enplaned at the Airport.
PROPOSED CHARGE EFFECTIVE DATE

PFCs are already being collected for this PFC application.

ESTIMATED CHARGE EXPIRATION DATE

The Authority estimates the charge expiration date for this new PFC application to be January 1, 2008 (or until
collected revenues plus interest thereon equal the allowable costs of the approved projects, as permitted by
regulation).

ESTIMATED TOTAL PFC REVENUE

Total PFC revenue for this PFC application (as amended) is $73,281,526.

AUTHORITY POINT OF CONTACT

As required under 14 CFR § 158.24, the Authority will be accepting public comments on the proposed
amendment number 03-08-C-01-JAX up to forty-five (45) days after the October 10, 2005 date of posting this
public notice on our Internet Web site. Any comments should be sent to Chip Seymour, Senior Manager,
Planning, Jacksonville Aviation Authority, 14201 Pecan Park Road, Jacksonville, FL 32229. If there are any
questions regarding this proposed PFC application, Mr. Seymour can also be reached at (904) 741-2743.




